

Devotion Guidelines:1. Keep it short and interactive2. Read the Scripture passage together.3. Discuss how you and your family members will apply the lesson.4. Pray for each other and ask for God's help to apply what you have learned.

Read Together: Acts 18

Acts 17:17 So he [Paul] was reasoning in the synagogue with the Jews and the God-fearing Gentiles, and in the market place every day with those who happened to be present.

Acts 18:1-4 1 After these things he [Paul] left Athens and went to Corinth. 2 And he found a Jew named Aquila, a native of Pontus, having recently come from Italy with his wife Priscilla, because Claudius had commanded all the Jews to leave Rome. He came to them, 3 and because he was of the same trade, he stayed with them and they were working, for by trade they were tent-makers. 4 And he was reasoning in the synagogue every Sabbath and trying to persuade Jews and Greeks.

Acts 18:24-28 Now a Jew named Apollos, an Alexandrian by birth, an eloquent man, came to Ephesus; and he was mighty in the Scriptures. This man had been instructed in the way of the Lord; and being fervent in spirit, he was speaking and teaching accurately the things concerning Jesus, being acquainted only with the baptism of John; and he began to speak out boldly in the synagogue. But when Priscilla and Aquila heard him, they took him aside and explained to him the way of God more accurately. 27 And when he wanted to go across to Achaia, the brethren encouraged him and wrote to the disciples to welcome him; and when he had arrived, he greatly helped those who had believed through grace, 28 for he powerfully refuted the Jews in public, demonstrating by the Scriptures that Jesus was the Christ.

Talk Together:

1. What was Paul's "line of work" in the all the places he visited (Acts 17:7, 18:3)? What was his "mission" wherever he went (Acts 17:17, 18:4)? How can we, like Paul, have a "line of work" but also a "mission to fulfill?

2. In Acts 18:1-3, who is Priscilla and Aquilla? Why were they in Corinth instead of their home in Italy? In what way did it turn into something good?

3. In Acts 18:24-28, who is Apollos? How did Priscilla and Aquila help him? How did it impact the ministry of Apollos? How can we help others increase in their knowledge of the Lord?

Conviction:

I will be a faithful witness for Jesus where I am, in whatever I do, and wherever I go.

Application:

What steps will you take to actively witness to others – at work, at home, in school, in business, in small group, etc.?

Pray Together: Dear Lord, thank you for the great blessing and privilege of knowing You. Help us to be intentional in looking for opportunities to be a witness of Jesus to others wherever we are. In Jesus's name, Amen.



Devotion Guidelines:

- 1. Keep it short and interactive
- 2. Read the Scripture passage together.
- Discuss how you and your family members will apply the lesson.
 Pray for each other and ask for God's help to apply what you have learned.

Read Together: Acts 18

Acts 17:17 So he [Paul] was reasoning in the synagogue with the Jews and the God-fearing Gentiles, and in the market place every day with those who happened to be present.

Acts 18:1-4 1 After these things he [Paul] left Athens and went to Corinth. 2 And he found a Jew named Aquila, a native of Pontus, having recently come from Italy with his wife Priscilla, because Claudius had commanded all the Jews to leave Rome. He came to them, 3 and because he was of the same trade, he stayed with them and they were working, for by trade they were tent-makers. 4 And he was reasoning in the synagogue every Sabbath and trying to persuade Jews and Greeks.

Acts 18:24-28 Now a Jew named Apollos, an Alexandrian by birth, an eloquent man, came to Ephesus; and he was mighty in the Scriptures. This man had been instructed in the way of the Lord; and being fervent in spirit, he was speaking and teaching accurately the things concerning Jesus, being acquainted only with the baptism of John; and he began to speak out boldly in the synagogue. But when Priscilla and Aquila heard him, they took him aside and explained to him the way of God more accurately. 27 And when he wanted to go across to Achaia, the brethren encouraged him and wrote to the disciples to welcome him; and when he had arrived, he greatly helped those who had believed through grace, 28 for he powerfully refuted the Jews in public, demonstrating by the Scriptures that Jesus was the Christ.

Talk Together:

1. What was Paul's "line of work" in the all the places he visited (Acts 17:7, 18:3)? What was his "mission" wherever he went (Acts 17:17, 18:4)? How can we, like Paul, have a "line of work" but also a "mission to fulfill?

2. In Acts 18:1-3, who is Priscilla and Aquilla? Why were they in Corinth instead of their home in Italy? In what way did it turn into something good?

3. In Acts 18:24-28, who is Apollos? How did Priscilla and Aquila help him? How did it impact the ministry of Apollos? How can we help others increase in their knowledge of the Lord?

Conviction:

I will be a faithful witness for Jesus where I am, in whatever I do, and wherever I go.

Application:

What steps will you take to actively witness to others – at work, at home, in school, in business, in small group, etc.?

Pray Together: Dear Lord, thank you for the great blessing and privilege of knowing You. Help us to be intentional in looking for opportunities to be a witness of Jesus to others wherever we are. In Jesus's name, Amen.